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Notification of Works - UPDATE 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
We are currently undertaking engineering works in Poole Rd which may be affecting you. 
Contained in this leaflet you will find details of the where our works are being carried out and how 
this will affect the access to the area. This notification specifically concerns the civil works across 
the north end of Poole Rd which is temporarily blocking the ‘Technology House’ carpark (AREA 4) 
for a period of three four (4) weeks. UPDATE There has recently been a delay to the project 
and this has extended this aspect by an additional week. Our apologies for this. Revised 
dates as below: 
 
 
When: 
3rd August – 1st 
September, (C) to (D) 
 
 
 
Works:  
During the period of these 
works we will be 
excavating a trench under 
both lanes of the Poole Rd 
carriageway to install 
district heating pipework, 
HV cables, fibre comms 
and new Gas mains. 
These services are being 
installed together in an 
attempt to reduce the 
quantity and period of disruption along the road. Unfortunately, due to the width of the resultant 
trench, it is understood that this will render Poole Rd North, and the technology house carpark 
(AREA 4), entirely inaccessible for the duration. 
 
For businesses affected by the temporary closure of the Technology House carpark, Thameswey 
have distributed temporary parking permits to the Goldworth Rd carpark – located the other side of 
the fire station in area 6, which will be accessible from Goldsworth Rd. This carpark is only in 
operation on weekdays from 7am to 7pm. UPDATE these permits will still be valid for the 
period 23rd August to the 1st September. 
 
Where significant changes are made to this our website will be updated. For further information 
please visit www.thamesweygroup.co.uk/notifications 
 
From the 3rd August entry to Poole Rd will be via a temporary right filter on the northbound 
carriageway of the Morrisons link road under temporary traffic lights. Poole Rd northbound exit will 
be closed. Access between Goldsworth Rd and Victoria Way A320 will be controlled via temporary 
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Traffic lights. Access through Church Street West and Forge End will continue one-way northbound 
only. There will inevitably be some traffic disruption associated with this, for which we apologize in 
advance. 
 
Why are these works being carried out? 
We are extending our district heating network to provide essential infrastructure for the Woking 
town centre. This is in order to deliver low-carbon environmentally sustainable energy supplies to 
Town Centre residents and businesses.  
 
This (C) to (D) is a subsection of the Third phase of a wider district heating infrastructure project 
running along Forge End, Church Street West, Goldsworth Rd and Poole Rd. 
 

 
 
Disruption: 
Vehicles – traffic access to Poole Rd will be affected, and bus routes will be diverted to avoid the 
works. 
Construction/Delivery – Vehicles accessing sites will still have access via the Morrisons Link Rd  
 
We thank you for your understanding during these works as we help to develop Woking as one of 
the UKs leading low-carbon communities. 
 
Contact: 
 
Further information can be viewed at the following websites: 
https://www.thamesweygroup.co.uk/notifications 
https://www.woking.gov.uk/major-developments/woking-integrated-transport-project/road-closures-
and-diversions 
Project Manager: Ben Davies-Nash 
 
Any queries please call: 0345 601 5515 or email: info@thamesweygroup.co.uk  
 


